
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for Perry County Community Center in fiscal year 2025. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is Perry County Commission, located at 300 Washington Street, 

Marion, AL 36756. The funding would be used to renovate the Marion National Guard Armory 

into a multi-purpose Community Center. The renovated facility will serve as a hub for workforce 

development training, a temporary shelter for families during emergencies, and a community hub 

for the deployment and distribution of essential supplies. This is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because it serves our constituents, enriches lives, and provides opportunities. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

     

 

Terri Sewell 

Member of Congress (AL-07) 
 

 

 


